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Principal’s Report 

Dear Families,  

What an exciting end to the term as we come back 

to school for Week 10. It was wonderful to see the 

students returning to school this morning, looking 

so excited to be back for the last 5 days of Term 3. To 

celebrate our students returning and the end of the 

term, teachers may run fun activities for students on 

Friday. On Thursday morning, we will be running a 

free BBQ for all students where they can enjoy a 

bacon and egg roll. Unfortunately, we will not be able to run our normal end 

of term Whole School Assembly.  For the rest of the week students will be in 

class, getting back into their learning. Don’t forget to return completed 

work packs for marking. If you also received other equipment from the 

school to support learning, don’t forget to return that was well. While it is 

exciting to be back with face to face teaching, we would like to thank every 

parent for their commitment to your children and the wonderful work you 

did supporting them while learning from home was in place. 

As we return to school, it is important that every child, in every class, gets 

back into the routine of attending school. We have ambitious goals to 

improve attendance to above state average levels. This is because students’ 

results have been shown to be strongly linked to being at school every day. 

By ending this term coming to school every day, we are creating a great 

foundation for the start of next term. If your child needs support in 

returning to school, contact our office so that we can help.  

Returning to school, we are operating under Level 3 restrictions for schools. 

For everyone’s safety we are required to minimise visitors to the school as 

well as stop a number of normal school activities. Information about Level 3 

restrictions has been posted on our app and Facebook page. For the full 

outline of what Level 3 means please go to https://education.nsw.gov.au/

covid-19/advice-for-families/level-3-schools.  



 

 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER: 
 

Friday 17 September —Kylie O’Shea & Erin Bell 

For the safety of staff and students, we are asking everyone to come to 

school, unless they are sick. The advice states “Students must not attend 

work or school if unwell, even with mild symptoms of COVID-19.” 

Finally, may I wish everyone a good break as we head into the Term 3 

holidays. With Spring bringing lovely weather, I hope people have a chance 

to relax, refresh and enjoy before returning to school on Tuesday 5th 

October. 

 

Peter Craft  

Relieving Principal 

13 September 2021 
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School News 
Young School of Music 

Please be advised there will be no music lessons this week. 

 

Bacon & Egg Rolls 

This Thursday morning we will be having bacon and egg rolls under the 
new COLA next to the art room.  Available to all students at no cost. 

 

Tell Them From Me Survey 

Parents, please keep an eye out in the next week for the link to com-
plete the Tell Them From Me Survey. 

 

Home Learning Devices 

Please return any devices and internet equipment that was borrowed to 
facilitate home learning as soon as possible. 
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School News 
Primary News 

Primary News 

We are so very excited to be back to school and teaching face to face. Well 

done on all of your efforts to complete home learning. We are very proud 

of the students’ commitment to their education and are grateful for 

parents support to assist students with their learning throughout all of 

home learning. 

We are excited to hold a bacon and egg roll breakfast on Thursday 

morning and a fun activity session on Friday afternoon. While it is 

important to get students back into the routine of school, we are also 

looking forward to celebrating the end of term together with these fun 

activities. 

Enjoy the holiday break, stay safe and we look forward to seeing students 

back at school at the beginning of Term 4. 

Mrs Anderson 
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School News 
Year 3/4 

We made it! I am so incredibly proud of my wonderful class. Everyone 

has worked so hard; completing set daily tasks to hanging out the 

washing, mowing the grass, dancing with your family and some even 

helping around the farm. Virtual learning was definitely a challenge at 

times but wow don't we all appreciate coming to school everyday! 

Bring on a fresh start in Term 4! 

Miss Pearsall 



 13 



 14 



 15 

 

School News 
Secondary News 

Electives Day 

Due to the current COVID restrictions on schools, Elective's Day will run 

slightly differently this week. Being a B week timetable, a majority of 

students would either be studying Industrial Metals or Hospitality, so it 

won't affect them. For those students that would normally travel to 

Barellan or Ardlethan for subjects such as Drama, they will be remaining 

at Ariah Park. Those students will have their lessons delivered via 

Microsoft Teams, so students are required to bring their laptops on this 

day. 

Miss Saffy 

 

The Garden Patch Cafe 

On Tuesday during Elective's Day, Hospitality students will be offering all 

Secondary students the opportunity to experience their culinary abilities 

by offering a variety of non-alcoholic beverages to be purchased. 

There is no cost associated with this for the students, but it does allow 

the Hospitality students the opportunity to finish practical tasks that they 

have been unable to complete during lock-down. A specific menu will be 

provided on the day. 

Miss Saffy 
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School News 
Year 11 Information 

Year 11 students are still in the midst of their assessment period, which 

replaced the formal examination period. Replacement tasks are due at 

3pm each day via Moodle or Teams for subjects on the assessment 

timetable. Students may remain at home to work on these, if they wish. 

No regular Year 11 classes will run until this Friday Week 10. 

A survey was also emailed to Year 11 students for them to indicate if they 

intend dropping a subject for Year 12. This survey is not binding but 

assists with planning. Students can access a form on their 2021 Student 

Information Moodle to complete and have signed by their parent and 

class teacher to formally withdraw from a course. 

Mrs Drumore 

 

Year 12 Information 

HSC Reports are due to be issued this Friday. 

The updated HSC Exam Timetable has been issued by NESA and was 

emailed to students yesterday. Students are encouraged to put the dates 

and times of the exams in the calendar on their phone. 

The Year 12 Farewell assemblies have been postponed from this term 

until next term, with further information to follow when guidelines are 

clearer. At this stage, there will be no formal RAP Graduation this year. 

Students are encouraged to work hard over the next six weeks or so. We 

are more fortunate than our city peers in being able to return face-to-face 

for assistance with learning so we need to make the most of our 

opportunities at present. 

Mrs Drumore 
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ARIAH PARK CENTRAL SCHOOL 

1 Harrison Street  Ariah Park  NSW  2665 

PO Box 56  Ariah Park  NSW  2665  

Principal’s Email: peter.craft@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website: https://ariahpark-c.schools.nsw.gov.au  

Calendar 

Principal: Peter Craft 

Mobile: 0456 964 387 (Peter) 

Phone: 02 6974 1105 

Mobile: 0488 741 329 (School) 

Fax: 02 6974 1017 

 

Week
10B 

Sep 13 Sep 14 Sep 15 Sep 16 Sep 17 

 P&C Meeting 
8:00pm 

Via Zoom 

  Canteen Open 

     

Week 
1A  

Term  

4 

Oct 4 Oct 5 Oct 6 Oct 7 Oct 8 

Public Holiday Students Return 
to School 

   

     

P&C Zoom Meeting—Tomorrow 

Tuesday 14 September 2021 

8:00pm 

Meeting ID:  66761421615 

Passcode:  522439 


